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MEMORANDUM
TO: State Board of Regents
FROM: William A. Sederburg

SUBJECT: Deferral of Action on Presidential Salaries

Issue

On September 16, 2011, the Board of Regents took two actions related to presidential compensation: First, to
engage an independent consultant to provide the board no later than May 2012 with information on presidential
compensation issues including recommendations to address competitive market forces, and second, salary
adjustments for presidents. On September 26, 2011, Govemor Gary R. Herbert sent a letter to the Board of Regents
requesting that the Board “hold off on salary increases pending the results of the study” (copy of the full letter is
attached). Given concerns raised by Governor Herbert and others, the Commissioner recommends that the Board
accept the Governor's request and defer the salary adjustments approved on September 16, 2011 to after completion
of a full study of presidential compensation.

Recommendation

The Commissioner recommends that the Board defer the presidential salary adjustments approved on September
16, 2011 until after completion of the previously authorized study.

William A. Sederburg
Commissioner of Higher Education
WAS/DB







Please extend my thanks to all the members of the Board of Regents, the Commissioner, and the
Presidents for their service to our state. You play a vital role in providing a high quality system
of higher education for the people of Utah.

Sincerely,

M,D/z.wu%—

Gary R. Herbert
Governor
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